





ONE FRANK H. OGAWA PLAZA • 6TH FLOOR • OAKLAND, CALIFORNIA 94612

Office of the City Attorney Barbara J. Parker City Attorney

October 4, 2011

(510) 238-3601 FAX: (510) 238-6500 TTY/TDD: (510) 238-3254

Honorable City Council Oakland, California

Re: Juve

Juvenile Curfew Ordinance

Dear President Reid and Members of the Council:

The City Attorney's Office has not reviewed the ordinance because we were advised of the plan to place it on the October 4th Council agenda only a few days before the 10-day agenda packet deadline. It is necessary to update the ordinance and review the law for changes that have occurred since our Office drafted the version in the packet a number of years ago.

Given the significant loss of staff in this office, we did not have resources or time to provide review or comment. We may have time to work on the ordinance in time to provide input in the supplemental report for the October 4 meeting. However, if changes required are too substantive, we will not be able to add a revised ordinance to the supplemental, and the ordinance may have to be delayed for two weeks.

In the future, we will include a similar notice in the packet if we are not given enough time to complete a legal review.

Very truly yours

Earbara J. Parker City Attorney